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I can hardly believe that another academic year has come to an end, and I am so happy to say that it has been 
a year of wonderful learning, celebrations and growth for all our children with each and every child now ready 
to embark on the next step of their academic journey. 
 
There are always mixed emotions at this time of year as we say goodbyes to both children and staff who are 
beginning new adventures. To all our amazing Year 6 pupils, I wish them every happiness and success at 
secondary school; they have so much to be proud of and have so many golden memories to reflect on of their 
Midhurst years and I for one, will miss them all. 
 
We are also saying goodbye to a number of staff, some of whom have been at Midhurst for many years. I 
would like to express my gratitude to Mrs Mansell and Mme Byers. Mrs Mansell, affectionately known as 
Denise by us all, has been with us for 17 years as Midday Meal Supervisor. During that time, she has shown 
endless care and affection to our children and staff. Mme Byers has been teaching our children French for 10 
years now. I thank both Denise and Mme Byers for their hard work and commitment to our children and the 
wider school and I am sure you will join me in wishing them the best for their futures. We welcome Mrs Robery 
as part of our Midday Supervisor Team. 
 
I would also like to express my thanks to our Midhurst PTA for all the fabulous events they have organised and 
for the money they have raised for the school. I am hugely grateful for all that they do to provide extra 
opportunities for all our children. 
 
I know that you all agree that we should give a huge thank you to our staff. We have an amazing group of staff, 
highly committed and definitely all wanting the best for your children and each other. They have all worked so 
hard this year and I am sure you will want to thank them as I do for everything that they have done throughout 
the year. Without them, Midhurst would not be the very special place that it is. 
 
I am so proud of the learning journey our children have made this year.  Our school is built on the key values of 
friendship, peace, kindness, forgiveness, respect and creativity all of which ensure that our children have the 
knowledge and skills needed in their learning journeys; broaden their horizons; excite them and light the spark 
of learning and support and evolve their personal development 
 
My final thanks go to you, our parents and carers. Thank you to you all for working with us to provide the very 
best start in life we can for our children. 
 
I wish you all a wonderful summer break and I look forward to welcoming you all back in September.  
 
With every best wish 
 
Mark 
 

  



   

 

 

SAFEGUARDING 
Should you have any urgent safeguarding concerns over the summer period, please contact me by email on 
mjefferson@midhurstprimary.co.uk 
 
YEAR 6 LEAVERS’ ASSEMBLY 
We would like to invite all parents and carers of Year 6 Leavers to their final assembly this coming Tuesday at  
2.30pm. 
 
NON-UNIFORM DAY 
Following a request from our Year 6 leavers, the last day of term – Tuesday – will be a non-uniform day. 
 
COFFEE AND CROISSANT 
Following the success of our childhood anxiety course earlier this year and the request by parents for more 
opportunities to talk to other parents and share the daily struggles of parenting, we are delighted to launch 
our 'Coffee and Croissant' morning. This is an informal drop in half termly to chat to other parents, talk to the 
SENCO and ask any questions you may have. We look forward to welcoming you to our first event on Friday 
6th September 9am-10am. We look forward to seeing you there. Mrs Chance 
 
OAK CLASS ENJOYING THEIR LAST FOREST SCHOOL SESSION 
 

 
 

And here are the Forest School tidy up team who worked incredibly hard and collected 4 bags of rubbish from 
the site. They were amazing! 
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HAZEL CLASS GYM SKILLS 
Hazel Class had the opportunity to show off some of the gymnastics skills they have learnt this year - there was 
some amazing vaulting, climbing, balancing and jumping. 

 

  
 

 
YEAR 6 LEAVERS SERVICE 
 
 

  
 

  
 
 
 
  



   

 

 

YEAR 6 LEAVERS CAMP AT STEDHAM 
 

   
 
BEECH CLASS GET CODING! 
Beech Class have been strengthening their coding knowledge by using micro bits. They have coded an 
emotions badge, by showing different pictures on the LED display when they press the A or B button, shake the 
micro-bit or talk to it. The children were very creative. Different emotions were explored and how they could be 
used in the classroom.  
 

  
 
CANINE PARTNERS – A HUGE THANK YOU! 
 

With your help, we were able to raise the amazing total of 
£167.70 for the Canine Partners charity during our recent 
non-uniform day. 
 
Thank you for your amazing support!  



   

 

 

PUNGENT PINE CLASS 
Pine Class enjoyed an Ancient Greek food tasting feast! Pitta, Tzatziki, Greek Yoghurt and Honey and Flat 
breads were a real hit. Taramasalata a bit less so! We had a lovely time evaluating the smells and tastes of the 
different foods. A favourite word being 'pungent'! Some children even enjoyed olives! 
 

  
 

  
 

 
 
 
  



   

 

 

SPORTS DAY 2024 
 

  
 

  
 

  
 
  



   

 

 

BEHAVIOUR POINTS 
Congratulations to Hazel Class for gaining the most Reward Points this week with 290 points. Well done Hazel 
Class! 
 

 
 
Arun House have just taken the lead this week with 3328 pts closely followed by Rother House on 3327. With 
only point in it, there’s still everything to play for. 
 

 
 
The final totals for the year will be announced in Leavers’ Assembly on Tuesday morning. 
 
 
WEEKLY ATTENDANCE 
This week’s overall attendance is 95.3%, just .3% above our target of 95%, 
 

 
 

THIS WEEK’S ATTENDANCE CHAMPION 
Congratulations to Maple Class, this week’s attendance champions with 100% 

 
  



   

 

 

PRIZE GIVING 2024 
 
Midhurst CofE Primary School Sports Award (Girls) 

Libby Porter 
Midhurst CofE Primary School Sports Award 

(Boys) 
Sunny Capes 

Midhurst CofE Primary Community Award (Girls) 
Sienna Olkinuora 

Midhurst CofE Primary Community Award (Boys) 
Barnaby Oliver 

Midhurst CofE Primary Determination Award 
(Girls) 

Robyn Munday 
Midhurst CofE Primary Determination Award 

(Boys) 
Jayden Lawson 

The Henry Adams Trophy for Embodiment of the School Values 
Anhelina Krasnozhon 

 
DIARY DATES 

 

Date Event/Activity Details 

Monday 22nd Whole school beach 
trip 

Letter already out – please send back slip ASAP so we can 
organise adults 

Tuesday 23rd Last day of Summer 
term 
Non-Uniform Day 
2.30am Leavers 
Assembly – Year 6 
Parents and Carers 
only (School Hall) 
Have a fantastic break! 

No hot dinners – picnic lunch for all years. School ends at 
3.25pm as normal 

 
SUMMER HOLIDAYS - Wednesday 24th July – Friday 30th August. 

 
Monday 2nd 
September 

Staff INSET day  School closed to children 

Tuesday 3rd 
September 

First day of Autumn 
term 
Years 1, 2 & 3 PE today 

School open – please bring your children in! 
Please come in PE kit 

Wednesday 4th 
September 

Year 4, 5 & 6 PE today Please come in PE kit 

Thursday 5th 
September 

Years 1 & 6 PE today Please come in PE kit 

Friday 6th 
September 

Years 3 & 5 PE today Please come in PE kit 



   

 

 

  



   

 

 

 
 



   

 

 

 

 

 



   

 

 

 



   

 

 

 



   

 

 

 



   

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



   

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



   

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 



   

 

 

 

 


